
Grounds Committee Minutes – Thursday, October 9, 2008
2:00 – 3:00 pm, Clairmont Hall, room 126
	TOPIC / CATEGORY 

(Action/Information)
	PERSON
	KEY POINTS / NEXT STEPS [Action]

	ON-GOING TOPICS:
•New Landscapes                 •Landscape Goals/Vision 

	In attendance:
	
	Jennifer Bown, Joan Harrison-Buckley, Elizabeth Howley, Keoni McHone, Loretta Mills, Tom Powell, Bill Leach, Student- Bailee Sanders

	Approve Minutes 
	All
	May 14 meeting minutes will be resent for review and approved at our Nov 17 meeting.

	CCC Grounds Update
	Tom Powell

	· Tom shared that leaf season is upon us.  

· They are still looking to fill the student assistant positions, and are willing to take work study students as well.

· Limbing up trees in the tree transect area near Pauling is taking place.  The goal is to have the limbing high enough so that grass will grow (mowable) and spraying can be discontinued.
· Niemeyer parking lot maintenance will be started soon.

· The water plants will be lifted this week for storage in green house.

Committee members shared that many compliments, during in-service and athletic visits, were shared about how beautiful our grounds are.   Great work!!! 

Harmony looks great as well!  

· Tom shared that horsetail germination has been discovered, in an area of imported soil.  A plan has been put in place.  It is the responsibility of the contractor.

· Concerns about grasses on south side of the building – they will need hand weeding.  Would had torch work?



	Athletic Fields/Dog ‘litter’

	
	· Take to CUDC to identify locations for signage and bag stations.
· Keoni will provide cross county course map to Elizabeth to take to CUDC.

· Keoni will also identify problem areas.

· Tom will research bag station models and send information to Elizabeth for CUDC meeting.



	Campus Master Plan Update


	Bill Leach


	Bill shared that the Campus Master Plan is a document that lets the City of Oregon City know our future evolution and how that would impact the city’s infrastructure.  It identifies possible buildable sites on campus for future expansion.  The plan does not dictate what will be built where or that all areas will be developed. 

· Grounds committed asked that Bill send a copy of the Master Plan to Loretta for distribution.

 Bill suggests that our Landscape Goals document be renamed, to reflect that it is a supplemental document to the Master plan (i.e. Grounds Plan).  He also would like areas, such as Safety & Security, Signage & Communications, to have role clarification in the document to avoid role confusion with the established College Committees for those areas.
· Bill will forward his comments/ edits to the CCC Landscape Goals document for distribution.

· All other committee members will look at the Goals document and make edits.

· Loretta will forward the current CCC Landscape Goals doc to all.



	PGE line/Community Gardens

	Bill Leach
	Bill shared that there is a CCC Board directive to allow for a new electrical line into the college by PGE.  The new line will provide backup electrical supply and replace a dangerous and costly transformer.  PGE is funding the installation.  The line will encroach on and impact the Community Gardens and HOS Arboretum.  To be completed by the end of Fall term.
· It was asked by grounds that when the site survey has been completed for line location that a  walk through be scheduled.  This will better show the extent of impact on gardens and HOS and to assist in line layout with the least impact.

· Set up a temporary detour for jogging trail to bypass the entire construction site.
· Mindy will be contacted so that community gardens plot tenders safety can be addressed.

· HOS will be contacted ASAP after the survey.  

· If fencing is removed for installation it will be re-installed.



	Track and field/cross country facilities update
	Keoni

	Keoni shared that the cross country course was impacted adversely with the location of the speed bump install in Barlow parking lot (near baseball field).  He would like to make sure that the cross country course be taken into consideration when changes on campus occur

· A course map and request will be taken to the CUDC meeting Oct 22.  (Keoni will provide map to Elizabeth.)
· This needs to be on the CUDC agenda annually.

Keoni shared that there are areas that need clean up around the athletics facilities, for safety/liability issues (local kids using piles for bike ramps) and aesthetics.  After the areas are cleaned up, they will be able to start from a clean slate and keep areas up to standards. :

· Near baseball cages:  dirt and debris for field maintenance.   Idea:  Fence it.

· Near track shed:  piles of aeration plugs left from contractor.  Idea:   Athletics pay for and have a drop box left.  Tom said he would use the tractor to fill the box up for removal.  Needs to be done before the pile becomes to wet.

Keoni would like to construct a concrete pad near the discus/hammer throw area.  It would be used for a warm up area for those athletes.  It would be approx 10’ x 12’ and outside of the caged area.   Construction would be 3-4” gravel and 4” of concrete. 
· Need to perform a locate prior to digging.
· Tom will do a walk through with Keoni and paint location.  They will bring information gathered to our next Grounds meeting.

· After our next Grounds meeting we will then make the recommendation to CUDC.



	Other


	
	· Kirk Pearson will be off campus for 3 months (vacation).

· Keoni will pass the word on to Athletics to empty ice bags before tossing into trash.  Garbage is charged by weight.



	please email ehowley@clackamas.edu if you are unable to attend.  Next meetings:  Thur Oct 9, Mon Nov 17, and Thur Dec 11, 2:00-3:00 in C 126

	WHERE TO FIND DOCUMENTS:

● Grounds Committee Minutes F:\1minutes\Grounds Committee

	Number of handouts to bring: Grounds Committee Council - 11 

	Grounds Committee Members: Jennifer Bown, Joan Harrison-Buckley, Alison Heimowitz, Elizabeth Howley, Keoni McHone, Loretta Mills, Chris Miskow, Kirk Pearson, Tom Powell, Mickey Yeager, Student



